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                   Town of Paxton

                Board of Selectmen

            697 Pleasant Street, Paxton, MA 01612

       (508) 754-7638 – phone (508) 797-0966 – fax

                     dparsons@townofpaxton.net
Regular Meeting Minutes
Monday, October 5, 2020
Meeting Location: John Bauer Senior Center 17 West Street, Paxton, MA 01612
Members Present:                    Peter Bogren, Jr., Chairman




 Julia N. Pingitore, Vice Chair





 Kirk R. Huehls, Clerk
Town Administrator:

 Carol L. Riches, Town Administrator


Attendees:
 see Attendee List
The Chairman called the meeting to order at 7:00pm.

We will enter Executive Session and will return to the regular meeting only for the purpose of adjourning.  

COVID19 update
· (JP)     There has been a shift recently from focusing on isolation and quarantine to 
            preparing to moving us forward.  

· There has been a little uptick since mid-September.  

· Anna Maria is doing well with their testing, so no major concerns there.
· The city of Worcester has cancelled trick or treating. The State and the CDC have released guidelines for Halloween.  Close contact has been defined as fifteen minutes of time spent with in a six-foot distance.  In my opinion trick or treating is limited contact. The CDC is requesting that people look at other activities in place of trick or treating.  There is a concern about groups going out and not just individual families.  Such things as one-way trick or treating has been suggested.  We can give guidelines to help people trick or treat in a safe way and people can make their own informed choices.

· (PB)  I do think it should be a personal choice, but I am concerned about kids coming to Paxton from the City of Worcester.
· (KH)  I’m also concerned about people coming in from Worcester. What is the risk of secondary transmission?

· (JP)  That is referred to as fomite transmission, which turns out to not be a mode of transmission, but it is not a 100% safe either.  Hand hygiene is important.  Regular masks should be worn under Halloween masks.  You need to social distance and go in small groups.  Both Holden and Rutland are allowing trick or treating as well.

· (PB)  I have heard that there have been some long-lasting effects on children.

· (JP)  Yes, some children are developing what is called Hyper Inflammatory Syndrome.

· (PB) Maybe we could consider reducing the time for Trick or Treating from our usual three hours down to two hours.

· (JP)  If we went from five to seven that would allow us to make use of the daylight hours.

· (KH)  I think five to seven is a good idea.  It limits exposure and is during safer hours.

· Motion (JP) seconded (KH) to allow Trick or Treating on Halloween this year between the hours of five and seven.  Unanimous, all in favor.  
Request from Recreation to use the Town Common
· Motion (KH) seconded (JP) to approve the request from the Recreation Commission to place scarecrows on the Town Common after the Fall Festival.  Unanimous, all in favor.  
Signing of the Election Warrant

· Motion (KH) seconded (JP) to approve the signing of the Election Warrant.    Unanimous, all in favor.  
Appoint Election Workers
· Motion (JP) seconded (KH) to appoint Katrina Blandino and Erin Sullivan as Election Workers with a term ending August 15, 2021.  Unanimous, all in favor.  
Appointments to the Sale of Town Owned Property Committee

· Motion (JP) seconded (KH) to appoint Travis Thibault and Kateri Clute to the Sale of Town Owned Property Committee.  Unanimous, all in favor.  
Discussion on MMA’s support for the police reform bill
· (PB)  MMA has stated that they are in “strong support” of the police reform.  This takes away qualified immunity and will make it difficult to recruit new law enforcement officers.  I would like to see a motion that we follow the Town of Douglas to express our concerns to MMA.
· (JP)  I do agree with additional oversight and regulatory authority.  If we are trying to be the proactive state that we are.  Taking away qualified immunity however could result in a law suite resulting in higher insurance for the Town and also make it difficult for the town to recruit and maintain staff.

· (KH)  I am 100% behind the police.  Taking away their immunity is a terrible idea.
· Motion (JP) seconded (KH) to send a letter to MMA expressing our concerns about supporting qualified immunity as part of the police reform bill.    Unanimous, all in favor.  
Meeting Minutes

· Motion (JP) seconded (KH) to approve the Regular Meeting Minutes from September 14, 2020.  Unanimous, all in favor.  
Town Administrators Update

· Meal Tax 
We received $6,068.32 meal tax distribution for the months of June through August. 
      This is $1,000 more that the same period last year.  We received a total of $17,034 for 
       FY20.
· PCS Parking Lot 
The paving for the PCS parking lot is under way and will be completed this month.  Work has also started on the John Bauer Senior Center back parking lot.

(KH)  I have a concern that there was no fencing put up.  There are three or four areas that is could run off into a stream.  I also have a concern over who is overseeing this project to make sure the grade is done correctly.

(CR)  The contractor and the Director of Public Works are responsible for overseeing this project.

· Cares Funding
I submitted our spending report for the Cares Funding to June 30, 2020 as required.  The second round of the Cares Funding has opened, and submission for requests for distribution are required by October 30, 2020.  At this time there is no indication that this will go beyond December 30, 2020 as previously indicated. 
· Early Voting
Residents can request to vote by mail for the November 3, 2020 State/Presidential Election.  Early Voting will be available at the Town Hall commencing Saturday, October 17th 2pm to 4pm through Friday October 30, 2020.

Dates and times do vary but Lauri Becker, Town Clerk has dome an excellent job of providing all voting information on her website page.

· Council on Aging
Cindy, Love, COA Director, will be starting up certain programs this month.  Seniors should call the COA to reserve a place at these programs.

· Accrued Vacation
The Town’s policy allows for employees to carry up to 15 days (120 hours) of vacation time over on December 31st to the next year.  This year employees have not taken as much vacation as in the past and currently there are 23 employees with over 120 hours.  Does the Board wish to make a provision for this year only, to a larger number i.e. 20 days (180 hours)?
· Recreation
Save the date – October 17th for Recreation’s first drive through festival in the PCS parking lot 10am to 2pm.  They are also running a scarecrow contes.  For information go to the Towns’ Recreation website page.
Motion (JP) seconded (KH) to leave the regular meeting and entered into Executive Session at 7:25pm and we will return to the regular meeting for the purpose of adjourning.    Unanimous, all in favor.
Returned to Regular Session at 8:20pm

Adjourned Meeting at 8:20pm, Unanimous all in favor.
The next meeting is scheduled for Monday, October 19, 2020 at 7:30pm.  
Documents from the Meeting filed in BOS office:
Meeting minutes

Agenda

Attendance list
Town Administrators update
Respectfully submitted,
Donna Graf-Parsons
Executive Assistant
